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	Affiliate Annual Report Form



Please return this form by August 1 of each year to your Region Director.

	State/Territory:
	Oklahoma 
	Date:
	August 2015

	Person Completing Form:
	Sonya McDaniel
	Phone:
	405-273-7683



Accomplishments: (Please list major accomplishments for the period of January 1-December 31)

· The Oklahoma affiliate includes 64 members and 43 life members for 2015
· OEAFCS annually donates $500 to the Oklahoma 4-H program to provide support for the OK 4-H Family and Consumer Science (FCS) Advanced Scholarship.  This scholarship is presented in the amount of $1,000 and is a partner sponsorship between OEAFCS and OE4-HA.  This year we launched a major fundraising effort to make this scholarship fund endowed by utilizing quilt block projects completed for the Centennial Quilt Block Contest.      

· The Annual OEAFCS meeting was held in April 2015 with 75 fulltime registrations.  We were honored to have OCES Administration, District OCES Staff, FCS Extension Retirees and the Presidents from our 4-H and Agriculture Agents associations attending our Annual Awards Luncheon.  The theme for the conference centered on teamwork and motivation for members.  OEAFCS members volunteered at the Oklahoma Regional Food Bank and participated in team building exercises at the nationally recognized Devon Boat House and training center.       
· During the Annual meeting many county extension offices were awarded their “Certified Healthy Department” certificates through the OSU Department of Wellness Healthiest Campus in America program.  

· 22 members attended the NEAFCS meeting in Lexington, KY.  Three members served as voting delegates, with several members serving as volunteers during the Southern Region and Annual Business meetings.  Susan Routh served as the Southern Region Director for NEAFCS.  5 members presented workshops during the conference.   

 Member Resources:
· A special committee has been formed to develop marketing materials for the association to use with College classes, new educators and others.  A Prezi presentation has been developed to outline program areas and job perks of Extension FCS.  An infographic is also being developed.

· OEAFCS continues to provide a refreshment tray along with membership applications at the Oklahoma Cooperative Extension Service New Employees training.  This helps to show appreciation and extend an invitation to new educators early.

· With the increased enrollment for the re-established Family and Consumer Science degree plan with Oklahoma State University a representatives from OEAFCS provided onsite job tours for the summer academy for High School students planning to pursue FCS degrees.  We have also began working more closely with this department to provide job shadowing and internships within Extension for graduates from this department.   
Awards & Recognition:

· There were 1 Continued Excellence and 1 Distinguished Service Award submitted for 2015.  Ten NEAFCS Awards were given to 25 members.  We are fortunate to also award nine additional awards and scholarships through state-level support, most of which offer a financial award for the recipient.  
· There were 6 retirees recognized this year at the annual meeting to show appreciation for the work they contributed to Family and Consumer Science throughout their careers. 
· The OEAFCS Awards have been generously sponsored by its membership and by the Oklahoma Association of Rural Electric Cooperatives, Oklahoma Living Magazine each year.   
· At the national level Oklahoma received a 2nd Place National award for Human Development and Family Relations with their district-wide efforts in Tai Chi fall prevention program.  This award was also recognized as the 1st Place Southern Region in this category.  A 2nd place Southern Region award was given for County Newsletter.
Public Affairs:

· Oklahoma Programs are making a difference and being recognized with 7 out of 8 2015 National Impact Statements including Oklahoma work.  We are fortunate to receive state-level support with a central evaluation plan and state specialist support in collecting and interpreting state and county level data.  
· VP for Public Affairs attended the PILD conference in April visiting with US Representatives and Congressman.   
Other Special Projects: (Anything you would like to brag about):

· We have several state members serving at the national level on committees, Southern Region Director and committee chairs.   
· Our state FCS program continue to show impact and program results through evaluation efforts and increase visibility of programming through state-level maps and calendars.  Recently all FCS educators were given a tablet and “clicker” to use for evaluation efforts.  This technology provides interactive evaluations and easy download of data.

· Early in 2015 each county was provided a County Impact Report compiled and developed by State Specialist to include county needs statements and program evaluation results.  This could be used with Program Advisory Groups and also local and state decision-makers.

Concerns from your State: (Concerns for the NEAFCS Board)  
The state of CES in your state: 

· Unfortunately there has been a downturn in our state’s economy with lower oil and natural gas prices.  This coupled with a politically conservative state legislator resulted in a cut in funding at the state level for OCES.  Although there were no plans to raise county budgets for FY15 there will be significant increases over the next four years.
· Due to these future budget changes, FCS programs are beginning to investigate more targeted programs which can also generate funding at the state and county level.  This as well as making FCS programming more visible and relevant in meeting current trends and needs.
Submit this form to your Regional Director and the 
NEAFCS National Office, 20423 State Road 7, Suite F6-491, Boca Raton, Florida 33498
Fax: (561) 477-8100, Email: jody@neafcs.org


